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Foundation 2 attendance class winner this week is Dragonflies. 

Snails Grasshoppers Butterflies Dragonflies 

91% 91% 89% 98% 
 

Keystage 1 attendance class winner this week is Orange class.  

Yellow Purple Orange Blue 

93% 89% 96% 93% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Late arrivals 
There has been an increase of children arriving late in a morning across all year groups, but 

in particular Foundation 2. Please arrive between 8:40am and 8:50am in the morning as 

registration is between 8:50am and 9am. For every child arriving late the staff are taken 

away from the office/class to open the gate and/or classroom door. 

The Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebration – additional bank holiday 
Legislation came into force on 1 June 2021 which reduces the number of school sessions in 

2021-2022 by one day to enable everyone to celebrate the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty 

the Queen. 

For Derbyshire schools the additional bank holiday on 3 June 2022 falls into the half-term 

break when schools will already be closed. Therefore Derbyshire Schools will be open for 

one day less in the academic year 2021/2022.  

In consultation with Creswell Junior School we have decided to move the INSET day to the 

26th May and take 27th May 2022 as our additional day. The term dates on the school 

website will be altered accordingly but as each school in Derbyshire will determine their own 

day the Derbyshire County Council School Term dates will not reflect this additional date on 

their calendar. 

 

Dates 

End of Year Reports to be sent out next week 
Last Day of term – Thursday 22nd July (School closed Friday 23rd July) 

Playground work commencing soon 
We have two major works planned for the playground and paths. The first project is to 

install some new fixed playground equipment and remove some fencing. This work will begin 

week commencing 12th July. While the work is in progress we will be using the field for 

playtimes. Please ensure your children stay away from the building work as you pick up at 

home time. 

The second project is to resurface some of the Foundation playground and the paved area in 

front of purple class. We hope this will improve the drainage on the pathways and avoid the 

standing water problems we have had in previous winters. This work is planned for the 6 

weeks holiday. 


